

Headteacher: Mrs Sarah Bishop

30th March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

PLANNING FOR AFTER EASTER

Following my letter last Friday, we are now beginning to plan for arrangements for after Easter. School will continue to be closed for the majority of pupils until we are told otherwise by the Government or we are unable to remain open due to other circumstances. Those of you that are keyworkers and have requested childcare for the Easter holidays will receive a letter confirming this place in the next couple of days.

In order to ensure we are keeping staff as safe as possible from the threat of getting the virus, it is important that we can plan ahead for staffing rotas etc. Below is a link to an online form which will need to be completed by all parents and carers who require childcare for the week beginning 20th April. All childcare requested will need to be done via the online forms which we will be sending out each week during this time of school closure. Anyone who does not complete this form cannot be guaranteed a place.

Please complete the form using the following link:

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7cXzgZdYkCCZ246vAAaNJSSArTyiqdAnw68s9LeS7IUOTIYME5KUFBFSUFaTDIKSUsxVU0wS1dJSi4u

I would like to remind people that the school continues to be closed to the majority of pupils; this provision is in place for those children of CRITICAL Keyworkers as per the Government guidelines, and wherever possible children should be kept at home. If you consider yourself to be within this category, or you consider your child to be in one of the other identified categories such as vulnerable, we ask that you confirm the following:

- You will be going out to work at all times whilst your child is in childcare
- If anyone in your household shows any symptoms, you will not use this facility

Please remember we have a responsibility to keep our staff safe therefore:

- If you have any other safe childcare options you MUST use them
- The childcare we are offering is for your working day only
- We will challenge any abuse of this provision- thank you to those who have provided evidence that they are a key workers

Thank you again for your support with this.

Stay safe.

Warm regards,

Mrs S Bishop

Headteacher

St Thomas Road, South Wigston, Leicester, LE18 4TA

Tel: 0116 278 2142

Email: admin@dsatparkland.org Website: www.parklandprimary.co.uk



